The City of Pasadena (CN600242648), P.O. Box 672, Pasadena, Texas 77501, has applied to the Texas
Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) to renew Texas Pollutant Discharge Elimination System
(TPDES) Permit No. WQ0004524000 (EPA 1.D. No. TXS001701 to authorize discharges from the municipal
separate storm sewer system located within the corporate boundary of the City of Pasadena, except
agricultural lands, in Harris County, Texas within the following zip codes 77501, 77502, 77503, 77504,
77505, 77506, and 77507 (RN102919982). The City of Pasadena owns and operates a Municipal
Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4). The discharge route is from the municipal separate storm sewer
system to the surface water in the State.

The City of Pasadena MS4 discharges stormwater and certain non-stormwater discharges on a variable
and intermittent basis. Discharges from the MS4 are expected to contain bacteria, sediments, nutrients,
hazardous metals, and oil and grease. Stormwater discharges from the MS4 are managed with best
management practices through the implementation of a Stormwater Management Program (SWMP).
Examples of best management practices implemented by the City of Pasadena include but are not
limited to: wet weather screening, dry weather screening, City hotline, construction site inspections,
volunteer clean-up events, street sweeping, sanitary sewer system projects, and public education
material distribution.

TCEQ received this application on February 17, 2023. The permit application will be available for viewing
and copying at Pasadena Public Library, Central Branch, 1201 Jeff Ginn Memorial Drive, Pasadena, Texas
prior to the date this notice is published in the newspaper. Mr. Rick Masters, Jr. Further information may
also be obtained from City of Pasadena at the address stated above or by calling Mr. Rick Masters, Jr.,
Senior Environmental Scientist, LJA Engineering, Inc., at 409-893-1493.



